
 

 

Dear Parents,   

I am happy to welcome you to the 2020-2021 Archimedean Academy school 

year!  My name is Ms. Silvestros, and I will be your child’s Greek Language 

teacher this year. I look forward to a productive partnership with you to 

ensure our children can achieve their highest potential. We recognize that in 

order to be successful in school, our children need support from both the home 

and school, especially as we commence our year with Distance Learning. We 

know a strong collaboration with you will make a great difference in your child’s 

education. As partners, we share the responsibility for your children’s success 

and want you to know that we will do our very best to carry out our 

responsibilities. We ask that you guide and support your child’s learning by 

ensuring that he/she:  

1) Attends school daily and arrives on time, ready for the day’s learning 

experience. 

2) Completes all homework assignments. 

3) Comes prepared for class, and with all necessary materials. 

4) Comes with an eagerness to learn and enjoy class! 

Each day, we will spend time perfecting the skills necessary to learn Greek as a 

foreign language, with a main focus on brain development through Greek 

language immersion in listening, speaking, reading, and writing.   

It was nice seeing many of you at our Zoom Welcome meeting and I look 

forward to seeing you in person! 

Your Partner in Education, 

Ms. Silvestros 
michella.silvestros@archimedean.org 

 

 


